
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

I have just spent a lovely day learning alongside the children 
as Scientists throughout the school. The children have been 
fabulous in their questioning, thinking , discussing and using 
scientific equipment. I have been privileged to see science that 
has included learning about plants, animal classification, 
electricity, conductors and insulators, senses and how food 
changes over time. What was really lovely was that the 
children could talk about previous learning and make 
connections to the new learning. Year 2 particularly enjoyed 
using some new mini microscopes that we have just brought!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On my travels around school I walked past the ICT room 
which was full of families attending a phonic workshop on 
the new scheme that we have in place. It is so lovely to see 
families supporting and engaging with helping their children 
acquire the skills and knowledge to become great readers. 
Talking about readers, I was sat in Year 5 and a child leaned 
over to me and said ‘Mrs Sice, I am reading a new book and I 
am on page 18 already and I am loving it! My dyslexia is not 
holding me back’, what a lovely moment of joy I had to share. 

Still on the subject of reading, we have made the decision 
not to renew our license with Reading Eggs. It does cost the 
school nearly three thousand pounds a year and the uptake 
and use of the platform since returning from Covid has 
reduced quite dramatically. We are going to look for 
alternative versions, either at a more reasonable cost or for 
free and we will share these with you shortly. I hope you are 
not too disappointed.  

We have also enjoyed welcoming lots of families in for lunch 
this for Year 4 and I know the kitchen  have been pleased 
with the uptake in meals of late. It is Year 2 families next 
week; please do not forget to book in with the office by 
9.30am at the latest on the day. This just gives the kitchen 
time to prepare the lunches, especially the jacket potatoes 
that cannot be cooked quickly.  

As I walked down to the office to do today’s newsletter I met 
the instructors from Bikeability who complimented the 
children who took part in the Bikeability, but also shared that 
they thought our school was just lovely and welcoming. They 
were also really impressed with our school lunches too.  

Next week in school, it is our HERO week, ‘Here Everyday, 
Ready On Time’. The Local Authority and government have 
launched a good attendance at school campaign to try and re
-establish good attendance after Covid. We have also been 
extremely proud of our attendance at school that has been 
impacted by Covid and more recently by the coughs, colds and 
viruses that have been doing the rounds. When I was speaking 
to the school nurse she did say that actually we have to push 
through this period and coughs, colds and viruses may linger 
for longer, but it is okay to return to school not 100% but 
feeling well enough to attend. You just have to keep going. We 
will get through this together and from my experience today if 
you miss a day in school you miss so much learning and you 
never ever get this back. Making every day count really does 
count! 

Year R are off to the library next week, author Peter Murray 
is returning with his new book, Wonderfell are in for Year 6, I 
am off to visit some schools in Winchester and some Year 4 
and 5 children are off to the Maths Challenge at Ryde school. 
I usually have the pleasure of joining the children because I 
love the puzzles and maths that they have to do (not that I am 
allowed to help them, but I like having a go myself!) A busy 
week in school and also the end of January (yay finally!) 

On Thursday of next week we have the mobile van for the 
‘Living Well’ service. This will be parked just inside the blue 
front gates for families to visit. Do come along, it has lots of 
great information.  

 

 

 

 

On the subject of sharing information, Year 2 have a SATs 
meeting on Thursday at 3pm and there is a Phonic workshop 
for Year 2 families on Wednesday 1st February at 2pm.  

After next week, we only have 1 week left until half term! 
The reports should be in this week and we will have a read of 
them all and add our comments to them ready for our Pupil 
Progress Meetings when we return after half term. Please do 
book in with your child’s teacher to meet with them.  

Dance Live is getting very close, all the information has gone 
out. It is just a matter of practice, practice, practice! Mary is 
going to send out some videos to help with the final polishing.  

Have a lovely weekend, it is still going to be cold for the next 
few days so wrap up warm!  

Caroline Sice, Headteacher  
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FOR YOU 
HERO WEEK—Next week is HERO week, 

Here Everyday, Ready on Time and our 

raffle tickets will be given out to win a 

voucher by class! 
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A huge well done to Slytherin House who 

have taken the lead this week in our House 

Points. Who will win next week? 



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... New digraph sounds Ch, Sh, Th, Ng, Nk, weighing using scales, 
our bread science experiments, bird feeders, floating cloud. 

Words to use... Digraph, balanced, lighter than, heavier than, saliva, teeth, break down, bread, 
lard, seeds 

Tips for the week... To read decodable phonics book at home at least 4 times in the week.  

We have been reading... Hansel and Gretel. 

Year 1— Talk to me about....what changes happen to food- how did we change cream? What 
happened to the apples?   

Words to use... change, predict, observe. 
Tips for the week...help me learn Each Peach Pear Plum with actions for Talk for Writing. 

We have been reading....Each Peach Pear Plum. 
Year 2— Talk to me about… science and the importance of hygiene 

Words to use… observe, look closely, microscope, magnifying glass, germs. 
Tips for the week … sing a song like happy birthday when washing your hands. 

We have been reading... The Little Red Hen, The Faraway Tree. 
Year 3 – TALK TO ME ABOUT... plants! 

WORDS TO USE... grain, roots, stem, leaves, flower, absorption, transportation, lifecycle, seed. 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... Always use your inference skills to predict what a book might be about 
by looking at the cover. Were your predictions correct? 

WE ARE READING... Charlotte's Web by EB White. 

Year 4— Talk to me about 

'Show, Don't Tell', how you describe and hint at a character's emotions, thoughts and feelings 
without talking someone how they are feeling.  

Tip of the week 

The decimal point never moves!  

We have been reading 

The Legend of Podkin One' Ear 

Arthur and the Golden Rope 

Year 6— In year 6 we have been making and tasting flatbreads in Design and Technology 
lessons. Ask me about the techniques I used. In Art we have developed our weaving skills to 

create paper flowers.  In maths lessons we are continuing to master decimal numbers. 

In our English lessons we have begun memorising the poem The Lion and Albert.  

Issue 19   Thursday 26th January 2023 



Issue 19  Thursday 26th January 2023 



Issue 19  Thursday 26th January 2023 



Issue 19  Thursday 26th January 2023 



SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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Our Skill of the 

Month is Staying 

Positive: Staying 

Positive - Getting 

started - Skills 

Builder Homezone 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/staying-positive-getting-started
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/staying-positive-getting-started
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